# COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD MEETING: February 12, 1992.

President Barbara Maxwell called the meeting to order at 7:40 p.m. at General Research. There were approximately 96 people there. Barbara welcomed all members and guests and noted that participants were still dropping off their charm squares for exchange.

#### **PROGRAM**

Our program of a round robin was explained: Members were assigned to four groups and each group rotated among the four leaders for 15 minute sessions of workshop or discussion. Norah McMeeking did a wonderful job of filling in for Sharon Doyle, who was stranded in Los Angeles due to the flooded freeway. Norah demonstrated a quick-piecing method of doing flying geese. Melody Bollay demonstrated three-dimensional applique and had some wonderful samples. Julie Johnson gave a lecture on photo transfer to fabric and included many hints. Jane Manasse led a discussion of satellite groups and emphasized the friendships in such groups.

After the program, we had a 15 minute break before resuming the meeting.

#### ANNOUNCEMENTS

Linda Estrada announced new additions to the guild library.

Carol Ludwick was thanked for getting the roster printed.

Marge Hall reminded people to please sign up to make a quilt for our community service project. Then she introduced Carol Bloom, director of Villa Magella, who told us how much our quilts will be appreciated by the mothers there.

Those who brought refreshments were thanked.

Judy Gorrindo spoke on our opportunity quilt. Her committee wants to make a masterpiece that will have both applique and piecing and also hand quilting. Please sign up to help.

#### WORKSHOPS

Jan Inouye announced that there are still openings in the Rachel Clark workshop in March. Rachel will be our speaker that month and will talk about quilted clothing. Jan thinks it would be fun if members would wear their own quilted clothing for the meeting.

#### Door Prizes

Ingrid Engemyr conduced the drawings for the many door prizes. They included a calendar; a necklace; replacement blades for a rotary cutter; a sewing tools kit; a quilting ruler, and a linen towel.

## BLOCK OF THE MONTH

Thirty-seven blocks of the Indiana Puzzle design were won by Maggie Godwin. Kathy Doughty demonstrated the block for next month, which will be an Irish chain done in greens and cream.

### OTHER ANNOUNCEMENTS

Carol Ludwick will take orders for Ginghers scissors next month.

Laura Alarid, our treasurer, pointed out that our proposed budget for 1992 is in tonight's newsletter. Please call her if there are any questions.

Barbara announced that April 4 is the deadline for entry forms for the Earl Warren Showgrounds County Fair.

Members were reminded to pick up their charm squares on their way out.

Show & Tell included many samples from the miniatures workshop on Saturday, plus samples from an earlier workshop on using stamps in quilts.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:40 p.m.

zmh/2-12-92

Zotta